Happy Holidays 2014

Jocelyn’s new hobby this year has been Aerial Silks and Static (non-flying) Trapeze.  She got into this at her theater and arts camp last summer, and we found her a local class.  She continues with her theatrical adventures, performing in Thoroughly Modern Millie at school and Annie at the theater camp.
Perry continues with his love of programming.  His latest app is a “to do list” that has accreted rather a lot of bells and whistles.  Various people in orbit have used it, and provided him with ample bug reports and feature requests, to which he responds with glee.
Our big adventure this year was a trip to Spain, where Ken was a visiting professor for a few days at the University of Bilbao, in the Basque country.  Ken’s host did a wonderful job of showing us around northern Spain, including a trip to prehistoric cave paintings.  We followed Bilbao with a couple days in Madrid.  Jocelyn improved her Spanish quite a bit on this trip, and Perry was fascinated with the Basque language.  We also had a bonus day in London due to plane schedules, and took a spin on the London Eye, which they’d been too scared to do our last time in London when they were six.
A smaller adventure was a trip to Las Vegas.  We stayed at Circus Circus, which was a big hit with the younger set, though it’s a bit seedy.  Perhaps next time we’ll spring for the Mirage.

I had an adventure of a medical nature: I was diagnosed with uterine cancer and had a hysterectomy, from which I had a very speedy recovery.  They caught it very early and I won’t need any additional treatment.
